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I dedicate this book to Steve Albanese (M-L)
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Series editors’ preface to Assessing
Grammar

Grammar, the structural glue, the “code” of language, is arguably at the
heart of language use, whether this involves speaking, listening, reading
or writing. Grammar has also been central to language teaching and
assessment historically, from the Middle Ages, when “rhetoric” was a key
component of a university education, to the “skills-and-components”
models of the 1960s that informed both language pedagogy and language
testing.

However, although the way grammar is currently viewed, both in theo-
retical and applied linguistics, and in language learning and language
teaching, is vastly different from the perspective that informed grammar
tests in the 1960s, very little has changed since then in the way language
testers conceive of grammar and in the way it is assessed in practice.
Thus, many of the grammar tests that are currently in use, both in large-
scale and in classroom assessment, reflect the perspectives of structural
linguistics and discrete-point measurement. This book takes a com-
pletely new look at the assessment of grammar, placing it in the context
of current views of linguistic pragmatics and functional grammar. It thus
brings the assessment of grammar into sync with current thinking and
practice in applied linguistics and language pedagogy.

The author of this book, Jim Purpura, has extensive experience not only
in teaching and assessing grammar, but in training language teachers in
grammar and assessment. In this book, he presents a new theoretical
approach to defining grammatical ability that provides a basis for design-
ing, developing and using assessments of grammar for a wide range of
uses. This approach reflects the belief that grammar cannot be treated as
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an isolated component of knowledge, but must be assessed in the larger
context of language in communication.

This book provides a coverage of L2 grammar assessment that is both
theoretically grounded and practical, discussing the relevant research
and theory, and clearly discussing the practical implications for test
development of his approach to defining grammatical ability. The author
leads the reader through the process of designing and developing tests to
measure L2 grammatical ability. He discusses how L2 grammatical ability
can be defined for different types of assessments, and describes the char-
acteristics of assessment tasks that can be used for assessing grammati-
cal ability in a variety of settings, illustrating this with examples of a wide
range of grammar assessment tasks. He provides critical reviews of
several grammar tests that have been developed professionally, using his
framework of L2 grammar ability as a basis for analyzing these. 

But this book is not just for language testing professionals. It is also for
classroom teachers, as the author devotes an entire chapter to assess-
ments of grammatical ability aimed at supporting learning and instruc-
tion. In the closing chapter, the author provides a retrospective overview
of how grammar assessment has evolved over the past fifty years. He also
discusses some persistent challenges in how we define grammatical
ability, how we assess meanings, in the kinds of assessment tasks that are
needed to both assess grammatical ability and provide authentic and
engaging measures of grammatical performance, and in assessing the
development of grammatical ability over time.

In summary, this book is timely, in that it provides a fresh perspective
on the assessment of grammar, a perspective that is long overdue, and
that brings grammar assessment into line with current theory and prac-
tice in language teaching and other areas of applied linguistics. This book
provides a principled approach to the design, development and use of
grammar assessments, and thus epitomizes what we as series editors
hope to achieve in this series: the integration of theory and research in
applied linguistics into language assessment in a way that is useful for
both the test developer and the classroom teacher.

J. Charles Alderson
Lyle F. Bachman

x Series editors’ preface
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